
Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Project 
“The Project for Construction of Local Government Education Authority Imoro Community Nursery/Primary School  

in Sagamu Local Government Area in Ogun State”（Commissioning Ceremony） 

 
Date：3rd March 2016 

Project Content：At Imoro Community Nursery/Primary School, there were limited numbers of classrooms and toilets, and 
students suffered from the congested classrooms and unhygienic environment. Given this challenging situation, the 
Government of Japan has provided USD 102,761 (equivalent to 9,967,817 Japanese yen) to construct a new school building (6 
classrooms and 4 toilets), 138 sets of desks and chairs for students, 7 tables and 8 chairs for teachers. From now on, the school 
will serve for the needs of pupils in Imoro community by providing a more conducive and hygienic learning environment.   
 
Mr. Masaya Otsuka, Chargé d’Affaires ad interim of Japan to Nigeria, representative of Ogun State Ministry of Education, 
Chairman of Sagamu Local Government, and the community people participated in the commissioning ceremony. The 
handover of the new classrooms has given the vitality to the pupils and teachers.   

 

 
Newly constructed school block 

 
Mr. Otsuka dancing with pupils 

 

 
Newly granted desks and chairs for pupils  

 
A heartfelt gift presented by the school and Imoro community 

 
Mr. Otsuka commissioning the project 
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